The Mayor then stated that the principal matters for consideration at this meeting were consideration of the problem which might result if the terminus of the Natchez Trace Parkway were connected to the Vaughn Gap section of Old Hickory Boulevard, the predicted the City Attorney to prepare and send a telegram to the Assistant Director of the National Park Service, Mr. Jensen, and also letters to Congressmen Fulton and Anderson and Senators Gore and Bass. The communications to the persons named were then read to the meeting. After discussion it was moved by Vice Mayor Teas, seconded by Commissioner Smith, voted upon and

RESOLVED, That the Mayor and City Attorney
be authorized and directed to take such additional
measures as they might consider necessary to bring
to the attention of all of the officials having authority
with regard to the location of the Parkway, the problems
that might result if the terminus were located so as
to increase the flow of traffic through the City
of Belle Meade; and

FURTHER RESOLVED, That said Mayor and City
Attorney be authorized and directed to travel to
Washington, D. C. to confer with such officials at
such time as they might deem same necessary on
behalf of the City.

The vote upon the foregoing resolution resulted as follows: Yea, Commissioner Smith, Vice Mayor Teas, Mayor Bell.

SJANUL MAYOR .

COMMISSIONER

VICE MAYOR

CITY RECORDER

Date of Adoption: March 8, 1965

**Original Resolution not found. Copied from minute book May 5, 2009 by City Recorder Linda Berner.